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THE BATTLE OF PALO ALTO

Palo Alto Battlefield National Historic Site is the location of
the first major encounter of the War of 1846 between Mexico and
the United States. Though several acts of war between the two
antagonists preceded the battle, the clash of troops at Palo Alto
was part of 40 days of campaigning that ultimately led to American
victories at Resaca de Guerrero and Buena Vista and to the
occupation of Matamoros. Furthermore, the American victories
convinced European nations to stay out of the war.

Although militarily indecisive, the Battle of Palo Alto bears
historical and national significance for both countries. For the
United States, the battle, in its broadest historical perspective,
signaled the beginning of a war that would serve expansionist
goals. As a result of the Treaty of Guadalupe-Hidalgo (1848), the
United States became sovereign over a large area of land, with
exploitable economic resources stretching from the Gulf of Mexico
to the Pacific Ocean, and over the people that resided within its
boundaries. The end of the Mexican war also opened the American
Southwest and the Pacific Coast to American settlement and in time
led to the establishment of five states. Moreover, the Mexican
Cession reopened the question, of slavery in the territories, made
relations worse between the North and the South, and eventually
became a cause for the Merican Civil War.

For Mexico, the battle and the war meant the loss of sovereignty
over its northern frontier, which its people had settled and
developed since the 16th century. With the reversals at Palo
Alto, Resaca de Guerrero, and Buena Vista, the Mexicans realized
that they faced invasion of their fatherland on three different
fronts: The first invasion, led by General Zachary Taylor, was
followed by another, commanded by General Stephan Watts Kearney to
New Mexico and California. Finally a major sea expedition left
the United States under General Winfield Scott bound for Veracruz
and ultimately overland to Mexico City. Reluctantly Mexican
officials acknowledged defeat and negotiated for peace. For the
rest of the century, Mexico struggled to regain its balance
despite a second foreign invasion by France. By the Beginning of
the 20th century, Mexico had begun to free itself from the
consternation of the 19th century and the trauma of the war with
the United States; however, the experience of the 19th century, in
particular the War of 1846, has influenced Mexico's attitude
toward the United States.

The Battle of Palo Alto was also consequential to the lives of
many of the combatants. The excitement of victory brought fame to
Zachary TaylorJ who after the war became president of the United
States. Although General Mariano Arista underwent a period of
unpopularity as a result of his military reversals following the
Battle of Palo Alto, he was eventually vindicated and later became






